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Alex, 

My understanding is that we are looking to see if we need to replace the fireproofing that has fallen from the underside of the original building slab in the 1909 portion of the 
building above the Administration area. 

Pages 2 and 3 show the most recent code summary that we have for the building, from 2017. 
The Construction Type is 1B 
Floor / Ceiling Assembly is 2 hours 
Also, note that the building is fully sprinklered 

Page 3 also has a plan diagram showing the location of the current problem. 

Page 4 shows the floor thickness and reinforcement for the 1909 slab above this area – it’s either 8” or 9” thick.  Probably 9”, as I think this is a longer span floor slab.  But we 
can assume 8” as a more conservative assumption. 

Page 5 shows the required thickness for a reinforced concrete slab to meet a 2-hour fire-resistance rating for different concrete types.  It varies from 3.6” to 5”. 

I looked around to see what type of concrete may have been used in a 1909 reinforced slab, but am not sure – most likely I’d say it’s not the lightweight options. 

Given that the maximum slab thickness for 2-hour fire-resistance in Table 722.2.2.1Minimum Slab Thickness (page 5) is 5”, and we can assume given the construction 
drawings and specifications for the 1909 building (page 4) has a minimum of an 8” reinforced concrete slab – the existing 1909, 8” reinforced concrete slab, is adequate to 
satisfy the 2-hour fire resistance for the floor / ceiling assembly, without fireproofing. 

Let me know how this works, or if you need further clarifications or explanations. 

Best,  
Darryl Pratte 
 
Project Manager, Facilities Planning 
Saint Paul Public Schools • 1930 Como Ave, St. Paul, MN 55108 
Cell: 651-968-7593 
spps.org 
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